
Memorandum
Item 9d

FOR: School Board Members
FROM: Chris Reitan
DATE: September 20, 2023
SUBJECT: CMS Gym Boiler Replacement 

The two CMS gym boilers are non-functional and can not be repaired.  The district has purchased one Weil 
Mclain boiler to be installed to provide heat to our middle school gym during our upcoming heat season.  CCSD 
solicited proposals from local contractors to install the new boiler when it arrives and received two proposals 
(Ketchikan Mechanical Inc. and Schmolck Mechanical Contractors).  Ketchikan Mechanical Inc. submitted a 
proposal for $25,917.19.  Schmolck Mechanical Contractors submitted a proposal for $21,500.  Proposals are 
included with this memo for Board members’ review.   

Suggested Motions:  Move to approve the proposal from Schmolck Mechanical Contractors to install the new 
Weil Mclain boiler for the middle school gym for $21,500.


